
Moderator’s Report 

January 22, 2024 

 

1. The Investigating Committee into the allegations of sexual misconduct reported at the November 14, 

2023 presbytery meeting has been formed. Members are Rev. Beth Dubois, Rev. Karen Chamis, and 

Sam Dance, RE from Onondaga Hill. 

 

2. The Church Transformation Commission formed at the  November 14, 2023 presbytery meeting has 

been appointed. The members are Lynn Jacques, RE East Syracuse; Marissa Saunders, RE Park 

Central; Rev. Ben Fitzgerald-Fye, Scipioville; Jessica Gorman, Deacon Liverpool; Shavonn Lynch, RE 

Westminster Auburn; Rev. Kathy Dain, Interim Resource Presbyter. 

 

3. I have been in conversation with leaders within our presbytery about our new presbytery structure 

and how we can function more effectively. At the adoption of this new structure it was clear that we 

would need to make alterations as we lived into it. As changes are proposed these will come before the 

presbytery as a whole for debate, amendment, and vote.  


